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Present: W Dryburgh (Vice Chair, WD), J Burrell (Secretary, JB), P Norman (PN), G McAndie(GM), B Rennie(BR), B Stackhouse (BS), Councillors A McGarry (AM) and L Laird (LL) and 4 members of the public.
Apologies: A Lloyd (Chairman and Treasurer), J Allen (JA), J McMillan (JM), F McDonald (FM), I Pritchard (IP) and Councillors D Dempsey (DD) and G Yates (GY)

1 Minute The minute of the Council’s meeting of 10 June 2014 was approved as a correct record.

Matters Arising:
(a) Wind Turbine Concerns had been expressed at a public meeting following consideration of an area adjacent to Aberdour Primary School as a site for a wind turbine.  The open space recreation area under discussion for the turbine contributed to the attractiveness of Silver Sands and Hawkcraig area as a safe family picnic and recreation facility.  In turn the drawing power of the beach and recreation area at Silver Sands was seen to contribute generally to the local and Fife economy. It was widely believed locally that the fact that the turbine would dominate the skyline inevitably meant that it would present a major intrusion into a sensitive, open space area.
In response to questions on the progress of the wind turbine scheme, Councillor Laird explained that there had been no change in the position outlined to the public meeting some weeks previously. The officials, who had been tasked with offering a number of potential sites based solely on technical issues such as location and proximity to Council buildings or access to the power grid had still to report.  That report was expected to go to Council in September.  Meantime the actual number of sites under consideration had shrunk from 50 to 25 to 15.  The Aberdour site remained on the active list.

Further concerns and frustration having been expressed that a site of such clear merit in terms of attractiveness and natural beauty and of importance both in wildlife, tourism and to the local economy should have been removed from the list of sites under consideration at an earlier date and should not have been included in the first place, Councillor Laird confirmed that although she recognised the strength of local opinion, she was not in a position to comment on this or any other site ahead of the report to Council.
(b)Broadband Coverage JB having commented that there were some indications that BT was on the point of making a further announcement on the programme for the roll out of Next Generation Broadband (NGB), Councillor Laird confirmed that that she had heard that a further statement from BT on the timetable was imminent. 
(c) Roads JB indicated that he was awaiting news on further developments on the programme of works on roads from Scottish Power.

(d) Commonwealth Games Baton Relay The Baton had passed through Aberdour on 26 June and had been well received with many locals turning out to line the route and to cheer the Baton carriers onward.  It was however seen as extremely disappointing that the local baton carrier, someone who was well known and respected for her work with the local Shinty Team, Lisa Norman, had had her period with the baton severely curtailed by a late change by the organisers involving the introduction of a celebrity baton carrier. 
(e) Village Entry Sign It was noted that financial support was likely to be available from Fife Council’s Locality Budget if it was decided to support new signage celebrating Aberdour’s success in Britain in Bloom and that any submission would need to reach the Local Area Committee meeting on 31 July if it was to receive early consideration.
(f) FIFEplan Councillor Dempsey had previously drawn attention to a series of public meetings on FIFEplan. Councillor McGarry noted that she had no new information on any developments on the exercise beyond the fact that briefings would commence for local Council members on the results of consultations, at the end of July.
2 Aberdour Heritage Centre and Station Gardens BR reported that Trevor and Rosemary Francis continued to take the lead in maintaining the station gardens and that Trevor had a list of village residents prepared to help out with watering, weeding and deadheading.  The Steering Group on the Heritage Centre had met twice. The rooms to be made available for the Heritage Centre were required by First ScotRail while the current ticket office was being refurbished and were likely to be passed over to the Community Council later in 2014. The immediate requirements were to establish the likely costs of preparing the two rooms and to confirm what proportion of these costs would be borne by the Railway Heritage Trust. The costs of establishing an initial exhibition of information and materials would also be established and grant applications made as appropriate. Community Councillors were to meet with First ScotRail and the Railway Heritage Trust on 23 July to consider whether the old signal box on platform one might also be ‘’adopted’’. The meeting would provide an opportunity to clarify what support First ScotRail and the Railway Heritage Trust might provide for the project.

Station Foot Bridge Concerns were expressed at the condition of the Railway foot bridge, there being clear evidence of rust deterioration and flaking paint and metal across large areas of the surfacing.  It was thought that any further deterioration could dangerously weaken the structure and that the time had come for preventative action if the footbridge was to be saved. The bridge itself, being the original cast iron structure dating from the opening of the railway line and essential to the character of the Station proper, was also of major significance to development of the Heritage Centre.  

3 Livingston Lane/Park Lane This item was carried forward to the August meeting.

4 Bicycle Racks It being noted that large groups of cyclists passing through High Street were causing difficulties when they stopped and parked their cycles, it was agreed to continue consideration of the possibility of cycle racks to accommodate them to the August meeting.

5 Cemetery Water Supply WD confirmed that the mains water supply to the Cemetery had been severed some years previously when the Railway Bridge had been realigned.  More recently damage to the rainwater supply pipe at the shelter had meant that the water butt had not been replenished.  WD having explained his intention to effect a repair to the water butt supply, it was agreed that consideration should also be given to the means of restoring the mains water supply.  JB agreed to provide a list of outstanding work in the cemetery.
6 High Street Bollards WD had queried why bollards had been installed on the pavement at Anvil Cottage and Manse Place.  It would appear that these had been requested by the residents of the adjacent properties directly to FC to prevent parking on the pavement.  In neither case had Community Council been consulted prior to the installation and doubt was expressed about the need for such bollards, especially at one of the locations.  Concern was also expressed about the proliferation of these bollards should more residents ask FC for them outside their properties.

(It has since been suggested to the Secretary that an appropriate place for such bollards would be on the corner of Livingston Lane as drivers still persist in parking on the pavement there despite the double yellow lines and the stricter TRO which is now in force in this area (see 8(d) below).)

7 Hawkcraig Road Gate JB drew attention to recent difficulties caused by a number of vehicles parked in front of the gate half way down Hawkcraig Road and advised that John McQueen (FC) had agreed to erect a sign on the need to keep the access clear at all times (now in place) and that the single yellow lines already in place included this entrance and would be extended to show this.
8 Community Councillor Reports
(a) Village in Bloom PN outlined the processes involved in judging the Beautiful Scotland and Beautiful Fife competitions in 2014 with judging the following morning and on 7 August.  Congratulations were expressed to Pauleen and the ViB team and to Trevor on the quality of the displays this year.
JB having drawn attention to the issue, sincere thanks were expressed to John McQueen, Angela Shanks and Dave Nicol, local FC officers for the outstanding contribution all three had made to the works programme in the Village and in ensuring that the area presented itself to visitors in the best possible light.

(b) Corte Franca Twinning It was noted that the Corte Franca twinning team had initiated a programme of Italian language lessons at McT’s Café Bistro.

(c) Village News Thanks were expressed to Iain Fleming who had now stepped down as Editor of the Village News.  JB confirmed that Andy Oldfield had taken over the role of Editor and had produced the June issue.  Articles for the next edition needed to be with the Editor by 31 August.
(d) Village Clock Area The double yellow lines at the Clock, on the corner of Livingston Lane and on the approach to the Station have been upgraded to a stricter TRO of “No Loading at Any Time”.  This is indicated by the two stripes on the kerb and means that drivers who park in these areas will be booked instantly.
(e) Planning JB confirmed that there were no substantive developments presenting themselves. The results of the consultation on FIFEplan had yet to go before Committee.  Work on clearing of the site for the development of the Rail Sidings site had started although it was noted that the status was still “Pending”.
(f) Grant Assistance - Day Care/ Nyumbani Project JB confirmed that £100 had been contributed to the work of Day Care in 2014 and that £50 had been given to Rachel Clegg to support her work through Inverkeithing High School on the School’s Nyumbani Group Project.

(g) Overhanging branches A request has been made to FC to trim the overhanging foliage between Easter and Wester and on the approach to the Primary School in Hawkcraig Road.

(h) The new village brochure has been well received and is already encouraging new visitors to the village.  A copy was included in the June issue of the Village News for all households and brochures have been distributed to numerous outlets across east central Scotland.  Thanks to the team who put it together, to MS Creative Design for its invaluable contribution and to the sponsors who generously supported its production.
9 Fife Councillor Reports Councillor Laird confirmed that the Council was in recess in July and outlined the programme that she and Councillor Yates had been working on in recent weeks under the headings “Fife Council Round Up”, “Ward 6 News” and “Aberdour Activities”. She particularly welcomed the progress made on redevelopment of Fraser Avenue, Inverkeithing and drew attention to promotion of the Quid a Kid Programme and Summer Fun programmes across the area.  She also drew attention to the success of the approach by Fife Council to the Vacant and Derelict Land Fund which had resulted in an additional £1.78m income for 2015/16.    

10 Next Meeting: Thursday
14 August

            Thereafter- Wednesday
17 September

Tuesday
21 October

Monday
24 November

Thursday
18 December

(at 7.30pm in the Institute, Shore Road unless otherwise specified
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